Oldham County Fire Instructors Association

Meeting Minutes
20 March 2024
LFRD Station 2

Departments Represented and Current Elected Positions
	Ballardsville
	A. Foust
	Vice President - Coggeshall

	LaGrange 
	K. Thompson
	President & Treasurer –Thompson, 

	OCEMS
	L. Morrison
	

	Pewee Valley
	G. Wiggins
	

	South Oldham 
	M. Nelson
	Secretary - Nelson

	Westport
	Not Present
	

	Chief’s Representative 
	Chief Blakely & Chief Fante


Current elected officers expire june of 2025
Other Persons Present & Organization Represented: None.
Call to order:  08:05 by Thompson.
Minutes: 1st by Fante, 2nd by Morrison, unanimous approval. 
Financial Report: 1st by Foust, 2nd by Fante. Account balance of $53,015.01 with a recruitment and retention balance of $7,394.62. PVFD has paid their dues for last year. We are currently over our budget for fire schools and may have to reallocate funds later in the year from other budgeted categories if we plan to host another school this year.  
OCFIA Recruit Class: Class is moving along well. The CPR class was canceled due to instructor availability. Foust is working with Morrison to reschedule the class. Foust also reminded all TO’s get on the google calendar and update the class location and materials needed for each class their department is teaching. 
After discussion on final testing for recruit class it was agreed that OFCIA would not conduct the final exam and skills testing. We will transition this year final written and skills testing to IFSAC testing. There are multiple written testing dates being offered monthly and recruits will be sent to SFRT 6 for written testing in October at the conclusion of class. Skill testing dates locally have already been set for December 2nd and 3rd in Louisville. Recruits will have approximately two months to make sure they have completed their written test before they attend their skills testing. OCFIA will host skill study session to help prep the students for the final exam. 
OCFIA Calendar of Classes: The extrication enhancement class went very well. OCFIA plans on hosting that class annually and building upon the class each year. All instructors congratulated Foust for doing a great job organizing the class and making it a success. Thanks to everyone who helped. 
Our next live fire training is scheduled for April 1st from 18:00-22:00. OCEMS was present and asked to have an on-duty ambulance arrive at 17:30 to start vitals after students check in. 

SFRT 6 Instructor will be teaching the Max Fire Box class on April 8th. All cadet firefighters and others who are not participating in the SAR training that evening will be attending the class which will be held at BFD Station 2. 

Long Range Planning: Nelson released dates from LG&E for the Gas City Scenario Training. Susan Krebs with LG&E sent out dates for day training only. If departments want evening trainings we will need to get with Susan and send her dates that work for us. She asked that we give her two months advance notice to adjust their schedule. No more than 8 Firefighters at a time per any gas city class to avoid overcrowding. Nelson emailed out the dates for day training, once evening dates are agreed upon by OCFIA Nelson will send those to Susan for approval. 
Discussion by Thompson on the best time to host NFA & Fire Commission leadership classes each year. The consensus was to offer those classes between October and Thanksgiving then again mid to late January to March. No specific time frame was selected, instructors were asked to think of the best time for their firefighters so we can make this a yearly rotation. If SFRT hours are not used departments may not be able to receive grant money from the Fire Commission. 
Old Business: Barrett has taken care of securing the windows at the training center on the second floor. He is still working on installing the anchor bolts and reinforcing the wall for rope work. 
Nelson and Foust are continuing research in the Conex container addition to the training center. 
New Business: Barret is working on a rack system to store all the needed drywall, plywood, and other sheet goods to operate the training center. He will be getting a quote to Thompson to take to the association. 
Recruitment & Retention: The next recruitment event is scheduled for April 27th at the Sauerbeck Drive-In. Thompson will have the banners ready for the event. Discussion on getting back into the schools to recruit, no dates set yet. 
Department Reports: LFRD – Effective May 1st Major Rouser is retiring as Car 4505 and the maintenance role. He will stay with the department as a firefighter to ensure a smooth transition. 

SOFD will be starting the hiring process soon to create a candidate list with the expectation of hiring soon. SOFD is also working on the FEMA SAFER Grant to hire additional firefighters. 

BFD is sending several members to Emmitsburg, Maryland National Fallen Firefighters Foundation Memorial this spring. 
Motion to Adjourn: 08:46 1st by Morrison, 2nd by Nelson, unanimous approval. 
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